

# THURLESTONE PARISH HALL

Minutes of committee meeting held  
10 April 2017, 4.30pm, Yeo Room

**PRESENT** A Daily (Secretary), N Irwin (Chairman), J Le Grice, P Macdonald, A Martin, D Martin, M Stickland, C White, L White (Treasurer) & B Zaffiro.

**1. Apologies** received from P Crawford and S Dwyer. Midge Elliot has resigned from the committee due to ill health but sends best wishes for future success and the continuation of good work for the community. Neill has replied thanking her for all her hard work and understands her reasons.

**2. Minutes** of meeting held 20 February 2017 agreed and signed.

### **3. Events Programme 2017.**

- ❖ **Festive Flutes (22/4/2017)** – 14 tickets sold so far but others have expressed an interest. Mike will try and drum up sales. Licence received for the bar and refreshments for the performers will be arranged for 6pm. The largest stage will be required. **(Mike)**
- ❖ **AGM (15/5/2017)** – In main hall at 6pm. E-mail to be circulated and notice on the website. Chris and Lisa are unavailable; Mike will give Treasurer's report in Lisa's absence. **(Neill)**
- ❖ **Cheese and Wine (01/07/17)** – Under control, time is 12.30 for 1 o'clock. **(Pat)**
- ❖ **Wimbledon (15/16 July 2017)** – Will not take place, perhaps another year.
- ❖ **Devon Opera** – Not viable this year as too expensive and on a Sunday. Could be prepared to pay another year if on a Saturday and more notice given.
- ❖ **Family Fun (25/07/2017)** – We now have help with the BBQ but need cover for the bar as Chris and Lisa away, Alison offered to fill in for them.
- ❖ **Tim Kliphaus (18/11/17)** – Cost will be £800. **(Judith)**

### **4. Treasurer's Report**

Q1 circulated together with revised budget for 2017. Not bad for first quarter, donation of £400 received from South Hams district council for the locks. Still waiting for the grant to cover CCTV, Bronwen to investigate. Caretaker costs reduced as just paying cleaning costs now. U3A hired the hall for Ann Widdecombe talk; hopefully they will use the hall again in the future. After writing to South Hams D.C 100% tax relief obtained.

### **5. Maintenance Committee Report.**

Just a couple of outstanding items but nothing new has cropped up. Will get the dishwasher serviced as not been done for a while. Floodlight over disabled parking bay was replaced and paint wearing off the disabled sign, Chris will think about the best way forward. Door locks will need to be opened early for polling day, Chris will arrange.

## 6. AOB

- ❖ Mike Bone asked if the website address can go on our boards. Agreed **(Diane)**
- ❖ Mike asked if Chris would put out another e-mail for Festive Flutes. **(Chris)**
- ❖ Neill received letter regarding UK Parliament week, as no one had heard of this, so he will find out more information. **(Neill)**
- ❖ Still waiting for the school to come back regarding parking. **(Neill)**

**Date of next meeting** – 10 April 2017 in Yeo Room at 4.30pm

The meeting closed 5.15pm

Signed.....  
Chairman

Date.....